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Jack Eisenbach Engineering, P.C.

291 Genesee Street, Utica, New York 13501 316.735-1916 - Fax 315.735-6365 - E-mail jee @borg.com

July 27, 2000
Peter Ouderkirk, P.E. Re: Northern Redevelopment Area
Project Manager Closure Report
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation NYSDEC-Charles Gaetano
317 Washington Street Voluntary Remedial Agreement
Watertown, New York 13601 (VRA) Index # D6-0001-97-07

Dear Mr. Ouderkirk:

We received on June 3, 2000 RETEC’s Completion Report entitled * Phase II of the Remediation
of the Roadway Right-of-Way”. This has allowed us to complete and submit to you the Closure
Report on the remedial activities that have been conducted on the area of the Site that is
described in the VRA as the Northern Redevelopment Area.

Enclosed are two copies of the Northern Redevelopment Area Closure Report and one copy of
appendix J (sample QA/QC package) for the Department’s review and approval. Attorney Barry
Kogut will be forwarding to the NYSDEC Attorney Dale Desnoyers the form of the deed
restriction that will need to be filed for the Northern Redevelopment Area by Mr. Gaetano
following the Departments approval of the Closure Report.

Please call with any questions or if any additional copies are required.

Sincerely,

JACK EISENBACH ENGINEERING, P.C.
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e, P.E.
Managing Engineer

Enclosures :
(2) Two copies of Closure Report
(1) Copy of Appendix J

cc: Charles Gaetano (one copy of report without/Appendix J)
Barry R. Kogut, Esq. (one copy of report without/Appendix J)
Walt Demick - NYSDEC(one copy of report without/Appendix J)
Anders Carlson, Ph.D. - NYSDOH (one copy of report without/Appendix J)
Dale Desnoyers, NYSDEC Esq. (one copy of report without/Appendix J)



